
   Grand of New Mexico 
 Chief (Hoopster) of Staff 
             2021-2022                                         

                                               
 

                                               HOOPSTER MINUTE #1-JULY 

 

To:  Danielle Garcia, Grand President                       

        Louise Salas, Grand Secretary 

 

Greetings All HOOPSTERS  ,  

 

Welcome to our 2021-2022 Year!  Thank you, Madame Grand President, for selecting me 

as your Grand Chief of Staff. I know we have a lot to do this year, and I hope that you and 

your staff/auxiliaries will be successful in all Grand Programs.    

 

We have lost an auxiliary starting this year. We are sad to see Auxiliary #20 close. I have 

sent out a new list of members to Auxiliary Chairman/Presidents that I need completed 

ASAP. I need to know if the sheet I sent you has the correct members on it and if they are 

still active. 

 

We must find homes for all our Auxiliary #20 Brothers and Sisters.  I will be working on 

moving them to their new homes (with your help) this next month. If any of you need help 

in relocating these brothers and sisters, please contact your “new” auxiliary president, one 

of the former #20 line officers or me.  

 

I can always be reached by calling, texting or emailing me at (505) 235-1237 ztf@aol.com, 

Make sure to put MOCA GRAND in the tagline, so I do not think it is junk mail. 

 

God Bless the Auxiliaries of the Grand of New Mexico,  

 

Shirlee Frias 
Shirlee Frias    

Grand of New Mexico 

Chief HOOPSTER of Staff 

2021-2022 
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